CABINET MEETING
23rd August, 2005

Meeting commenced:
9.32 a.m.
"
ended:
9.36 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Connor, Lancaster, Lea, Mann and Warner
168.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, Hinds and Warmisham.

169.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th July, 2005, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

170.
SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT IN THE CITY OF SALFORD
Councillor Maureen Lea, Lead Member for Environment, submitted a report on sustainable development in the City.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the re-establishment of the Environment Officers’ Working Group, which will include both internal and external representation, together with the development of clear lines of reporting both to the City Council and to the LSP, be approved.



(2) THAT the creation of a Cabinet Working Group to oversee the progress of the Environmental Officers’ Working Group, as well as to discuss new areas of work and any resource considerations, be approved.



(3) THAT an audit of current LA21 work and its relevance to meeting CPA inspection criteria through the use of the key lines of enquiry matrix, as well as linking LA21 to the City Council’s pledges, be approved.



(4) THAT the current Community Plan, in relation to the inclusion of LA21, be reviewed.



(5) THAT environmental considerations be included all internal and external partners’ business plans.



(6) THAT a corporate document that promotes successes, and identifies how areas of weakness/new work are addressed, be created.



(7) THAT consideration be given to assigning sustainable development as part of a Lead Member’s portfolio, or, as some local authorities have done, create a Lead Member with responsibility for sustainable development.



(8) THAT a revised LA21 strategy with short, medium and long term targets, based on agreed priorities, be developed.



(9) THAT links be established into the Local Strategic Partnership’s themes.



(10) THAT benchmarking exercises, with those local authorities that are successfully pursuing the goal of sustainable development, be undertaken.



(11) THAT adequate new and dedicated resources, to enable the above recommendations to be carried out, be provided.

171.
FUTURE OF DAY SERVICES FOR MENTAL HEALTH USERS - DUCHY HOUSE
The Director of Community and Social Services submitted a report on the modernisation of day services for Mental Health Service users.


RESOLVED:
THAT (a) the day services for Mental Health Service users be modernised, (b) the Duchy House Mental Health Day Centre be closed, and (c) the resources of the latter be redirected into a community network model with a central base.
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